
Easter Sunday   April 9, 2023 

  

St. Catherine of Siena  

 

Established 1892 
 

163 Walnut Street 

Ronceverte, WV  24970 
 

Sunday Rosary: 10:30 a.m. 

Sunday Mass: 11:00 a.m. 

Sunday Confession 12:15 p.m. 

St. Charles  Borromeo 
Established 1903 

 

40798 Midland Trail E.  

White Sulphur Springs, WV  24986 
 

Saturday Confession 3:30 p.m. 

Saturday Mass  4:00 p.m. 

 

Sunday Confession  8:30 a.m. 

Sunday Mass  9:00 a.m. 

 

  

  

  

  
 

  

   
 

 

 

. 

U.S. CATHOLIC SISTERS AGAINST  

HUMAN TRAFFICKING 

Sistersagainsttrafficking.org 

To report an incidence of  suspected child sexual abuse, please contact your local law en-

forcement agency, or you may confidentially contact WV child Protective Services at 

800.352.6513.  To report suspected cases of sexual abuse by personnel of the Diocese of 

Wheeling-Charleston, please contact the diocese at 888.434.6237 or 203.233.0880.  

Pastor: Father Jim Conyers. email: jconyers@dwc.org          Phone: 304-667-9043 

Deacon: Robert Holliday. email: rholliday@dwc.org   Phone: 304-646-4476 

Deacon: Bill Strange. email: deaconbill@frontier.com    Phone: 304-237-4470(cell) 304-536-2333 (home) 
 

The Church Office is located at St. Charles Borromeo on the lowest level of the Rectory. 

Church Secretary: Leah Trent email: stcharlesborromeocc@gmail.com  Phone: 304-536-1813 

Office Hours: Monday (April 10), Tuesday (April 11) and Friday (April 14) from 9am-2pm 

Church Office address: 40798 Midland Trail E.  White Sulphur Springs, WV  24986 

St. Charles Borromeo 

SHARING OUR TREASURE 

April 1 and 2, 2022 

Attendance 4 p.m. = 41        9 a.m. = 68 

Regular Collection $ 1058 

Mass Intentions $   110  

Community Outreach =  

donations to the Poor Box  
$   147 

Roof Repair donations $  6733 

Total Collection $  8058 

Attendance 11 a.m.  = 50 

Regular Collection $ 890 

Mass Intentions $  10 

Social Concern  

Diocesan     

Total Collection $ 900 

St. Catherine of Siena 

SHARING OUR TREASURE 

April 2, 2022 

The Lenten Fish Dinners were a great success this year. 

Thank you to everyone who came to dine in and all those 

who took “To Go” dinners home.  

 

A HUGE THANK YOU to the Knights of Columbus, the  

women of the Auxiliary, The cooks, The Clean Up Crew, 

The dessert Servers and Members and Friends of both of our parishes who helped  

prepare and serve and cleaned up for the Lenten Fish Dinners.   

Roof Replacement Fund update 

We want to extend a heartfelt thank you to all the parishioners and visitors who have so 
generously contributed to our Roof Replacement Fund so far.  As some of you already 
know, we need to replace the multi-level flat roof on the Rectory Building at St. Charles. 

Over $2,000 was donated to our basket raffle, which was held on March 31, 2023. Eamon 
Given from Charlottesville, VA won the Cheers Basket (donated by the Lewisburg Elks); 
Lloyd Keene from Renick, WV won the Corner Gourmet Basket (donated by Tamara 
Pence and Carol Herrick);  Pam Baker from Ronceverte, WV won the Greenbrier Valley II 
basket (donated by various parishioners and businesses); and Paul Grist from Lewisburg, 
WV won the Greenbrier Valley I Basket (donated by various parishioners and businesses). 

We have a applied for a Capital Fund Matching Grant  
from the Diocese of Wheeling-Charleston. 
As soon as their review committee decides  
about the grant allocations, we will let you know.  

We received a very nice donation from a visitor to 
St. Charles who commented that she was “touched 
by the commitment of our small parish.” 

As you can see by the graph at the right we have almost 
reached one-third of our fundraising goal.  

Please keep those donations coming in and  
stayed tuned for our next fundraising event. 



     This week’s prayer requests 
Please pray for the following people: 

Lonnie Withrow, John Hoyt, Clyde Bowling, Dr. Joan 

Moore, Chad O’Donnell,  Perk & Sue Berry, Mary 

Thompson, Ed DeLong, Charlie Friedman, John and 

Ann Withrow, Margie Sheppard, Jean Foley 

 

at Stonerise  Frankie Musselman 

at The Seasons  Gertrude Worsham 

Serving in our Military Paul Roshau 

 
Call the Church Office to add names to our prayer list.  

Church Office phone number: 304-536-1813 

 

Dear Family and Friends, 
 
Christ is Risen! He is Risen Indeed!  This is the greeting that Greek 
Christians give to one another on Easter (except in Greek, of 
course!)  It is a fine summary of this day, and the very thing that is 
important about it. 
 

A most happy and blessed Easter to everyone.  This is The Great 

Day, and I am so glad to see all of you.  You are blessed by coming 

because it is Christ himself who blesses you, and it is the angels and 

saints with us today in this place, who welcome you into the  

presence of God’s glory.  This is not a day for unbelief.   

 

This is a day to be open to the great possibility that God is real; that 

Jesus is the Son of God come in the flesh; that He rose from the dead and somehow opened the door to eternal life for every  

human being who believes in Him.  All of this may not be news to you, but the question it raises for some may be:  Is this real? 

 

Perhaps that question is yours.  Things that are spiritual cannot be tested like things that are material, but the first step of belief is 

to ask: “Does all of this that we come to believe about God constitute converging and convincing arguments?”  There is much  

spoken and written in Holy Scripture and through the teachings of the saints over the centuries that constitute these arguments.   

 

Faith is a response to what God has revealed to us about himself, but it is more that that.  Faith is a supernatural virtue given to us 

by God to help us believe.  Our part is simply to be open to the possibility that there is a God who knows you, loves you and wants 

you to come to know and love Him.  Altogether it is a rather simple thing, but the wonderful results of faith are profound. 

 

Christ is Risen!  He is Risen Indeed! 

 

The Peace of Christ be with you all on this happy day, 

Fr. Jim Conyers 

     †                                                     Greek: χριστός Ανέστη, Πράγματι Ανέστη 

= Christós anésti! – Alithós anésti!   

 

The next Diocesan collection will be on  
Sunday, May 28, 2023 

for the 

Catholic Relief Services 

 

The next Social Concern Collection at  

St. Catherine of Siena will be for  

The Ronceverte Ministerial Association 
This will be collected on Sunday April 16th  

 

 Church  

Calendar 

 

 

OTHER  

EVENTS 

 

 

St. Charles Borromeo 

in White Sulphur Springs 

Schedule 

 

St. Catherine of Siena 

in Ronceverte 

Schedule 

Saturday 

April 8    

Holy  

Saturday 

 Note: There is NO 4 p.m. Mass on April 8 

 

8 p.m. Easter Vigil Mass 

       Reader: Ann Turley 

 

Sunday 

April 9 

EASTER  

SUNDAY  

zxxxxx 8:30 a.m.—Confession 

9:00 a.m.— Mass for Richard & Sylvia 

Palagyi  (D)                

        Reader:  Carol Herrick 

11 a.m.— Mass for Geraldine  

                            Williams (D) 
       Reader:  Connie Brown 

12:15 p.m.—Confession 

Monday  

April 10 
Office open  

  9am-2pm 

No Mass   No Mass   

Tuesday 

April 11 

Office open  

   9am-2pm 

No Mass No Mass 

Wednesday 

April 12 

 No Mass No Mass 

Thursday 

April 13 

 

  5:30 p.m.—Adoration / Confession 

6:30 p.m.—Mass for David DuBois (D) 
 

Friday 

April 14 

Office open  

  9am-2pm 

 

8:30 a.m. Mass for Ron Scobbo (D) 

9:15 a.m.—Adoration / Confession 

 

Saturday 

April 15 

 5 p.m. Mass for Dr. Pat Brown (D) 

       Reader: Ann Turley 

 

Sunday 

April 16 

 8:30 a.m.—Confession 

9:00 a.m.— Mass for Tommy Given (D) 

        Reader: Jeanne Scobbo  

11 a.m.— Mass for  Joseph and 

Alyce Williams (D) 
       Reader:  Susan Bowes 

12:15 p.m.—Confession 

Easter flowers at St. Catherine of Siena  
have been given in honor of 

Xander Castillo 
Alex & Olivia DeBriae 

in memory of 

The Allen Sisters 
Clint & Elaine Hasenohr 
Gene & Stan Konicki  
Nelli Stangreciak 
Bill & Pat Higgins 
Walter & Helen Karrs 
Joe & Nellie Rodriguez 
Gary Lewis 
J. J. O’Brien 
Max Snelling 
Martin & Delores Stempa 
Robbie Thompson 
Frank and Betty Ford 
Kelly and Ann Ford 
Mary Marsh Williams 

Easter flowers at St. Charles Borromeo  
have been given in memory of: 

Jim Ambrosh 
Connie Anderson 
Renni Anderson 
Tommy Given 
Alice & John Kennedy 
Kevin & Peggy Kennedy 
Earl & Irene McComb 
Jim Oppedisano 
Shirley Riley 
Anne & Nick Scobbo 
Ronald R. Scobbo 
 
Thank you to all who  
donated for the 
Easter Flowers.  

 


